NOTES & NEWS: A CLVN publication highlighting membership meetings and events
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 Visit our web site at www.clvn.org
	Member Notices
1. Community Policing meetings are held on the second Tuesday of odd months at 6:30 p.m. and the CLVN meeting will be held on the second Tuesday of the odd months at 7p.m. 
2. CLVN Dues for 2017 are now due. Dues are $20 per person, $10 if you are a senior (60 years or older) and $50 for a business. You can pay be check, cash or paypal.  
3. Come to our summer movie-Finding Dory on July 14 and Sing on August 18 at dusk at Hawthorne School. Free snacks and refreshments. Cartoons before the movie.  
  

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


****At Advocate Illinois Masonic Hospital-Olson Auditorium-1st Floor, 7:00 p.m.
                 NEXT MEETING JULY 11, 2017  

 Agenda for JULY 11, 2017  





1. Presentation by Alicia Senior-Saywell of the Belmont Theater District
2. Presentation by Advocate for building at 3134 N. Clark (former Sports Authority)  

3. Presentation by Bodega Ramos at 1134 W. Diversey for an incidental liquor license 

4. President’s Report-Marsalek
5. Approval of Minutes –May  2017           
6. Treasurer’s Report-Kerr
7. Committee Reports- Beautification-Marsalek  
8. CDDC Report-Poppy/Diamond
9. LVCC Report
10. Ald. Report
11. New Business
12. Old Business 
13. Adjournment
Up-Coming Events
                    7/14/17                      Outdoor movie at Hawthorne –Finding Dory (rain date July 15)
                    8/18/17                      Outdoor movie at Hawthorne-Sing  (rain date Aug. 19)     
                    9/17/17                      Bar Cocina event 3:30-6:30                                                                                             
WHAT HAPPENED LAST MONTH
MINUTES FROM MAY 9, 2017 MEETING
CLVN President, Diann Marsalek, called the meeting to order at 6:50 p.m. since the Community Policing meeting finished early. The members agreed we could cover the President’s and Treasurer’s Reports until 7:00 p.m. and then start with presentations.  Officers in attendance: Terry Diamond-Recording Secretary, Jeanne Saliture-Vice President, Mary Anderson-Corresponding Secretary, Area Director-Dorothy Klees, Sharon Williams and Charley Wilcox. Excused officers were Ross Kerr-Treasurer and Area Director-Jude Korol. A quorum was present.
President’s Report: The Community Policing and CLVN meetings for 2017 will be 7/11/17, 9/12/17 and 11/14/17. Thanks to all who attended and purchased raffle tickets for the CLVN Wine Tasting at Kirkwood. Also thanks to Kirkwood for hosting us and providing a fun event. The Police sponsored “Keepin It Real” forum on April 11, 2017 and the recap was sent to the membership. Thanks to all who helped with the Clean and Green and to Vaughan’s for providing lunch to the volunteers.  Thanks to all who purchased items from our flower sale. The outdoor summer movies are scheduled for June 9 (Moana), July 14 (Finding Dory) and August 18 (Sing). We also will be having a beer tasting at George St. Pub on May 21 from 4-7 p.m. and a fall fest at Barcocina on Sept. 17th from 3:30-6:30.  We need bar tenders for the Music Festival May 27 and 28 from 3:30-7p.m. and all proceeds will go to CLVN. Send an email if you can help.  We will also need volunteers to help us plant corners so watch your emails for volunteer requests. Marsalek attended the first Pride meeting with all the city agencies, parade organizer, Alderman, business chambers and community organization presidents. Items discussed included post parade increased sanitation and greater police presence.  Another meeting will be scheduled in a few weeks. CLVN will provide a tree inventory to the alderman’s office for trees that need to be replaced. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Marsalek reported in the absence of Kerr that all accounts for CLVN have a balance of $19, 172.48. We had income from membership dues and the Wine Tasting ($1256). Expenses have been for the movie license, banners to promote the movies and flower signs (these paid from the beautification fund).    

Presentation for 2955 N. Sheffield for a package liquor license: Marsalek passed out pictures of other locations of the stores that were taken by one of the CLVN members. Marsalek announced she met with SouthLoop along with the Alderman’s office to review the plan of operation. SouthLoop agreed to close the store every day at 10:00 p.m. Moe Hammad, Chief Operating Office of SouthLoop Market Group, made a presentation with one of his colleagues. SouthLoop stressed they want to be a part of the community. Their store is similar to Trader Joe’s or Plum Market. They are a boutique market with high end products. They will off grilled food, fresh produce, hot food, wraps, healthy options and award winning humus. They will sell fresh flowers and card. Also they will offer fresh juices and Intelligencia coffee. They will have a 36 foot dairy area, sell frozen foods and other grocery products. They will sell craft beer, wine and spirits. The liquor will be located in the area along the Sheffield side which previously was the dessert/bakery area of Pompei. The kitchen area will be in the area where the kitchen was for Pompei. They are not a liquor store and will offer many products for sale. The will not sell ½ pints or 40 ounce beers which is all in their plan of operation that will attach to the license. They may seek a sidewalk café license in the future. A diagram was presented of the layout of the store. A representative of the Lake View East Chamber of Commerce indicated the chamber is in support of the business and a request for a package liquor license. A member raised concerns that we have enough liquor venues and do not need another one for the area. Others responded that Pompei sold liquor with the food at that location. SouthLoop is not adding any more hours than the hour Pompei was opened at that location. They believe they are providing a service to the community. They have not settled on a name for the location. Marsalek reviewed the plan of operation which addressed hours for delivery, trash pickup hours, sales limiting to what they would sell and not sell of liquor, hours shortened, providing cameras for security, joining CLVN and being a good neighbor, calling the police and keeping a log of calls to the police and doing landscaping of greenery. SouthLoop reported liquor sales at their other locations are 15-22% of their sales. They also sell cigarettes and cigars. Terry Diamond made a motion to approve the request for a package liquor license and that they follow their plan of operation. The motion was seconded by Jim Kink. 23 voted in favor, 4 opposed and 1 abstained. The motion passes and Marsalek will send a letter to Alderman Tunney on the vote. They hope to open by July 15, 2017.       
Presentation by Robert D’Agostino for artwork at Belmont and Kenmore: D’Agostino is the owner of the property on the southeast corner of Belmont and Kenmore which house Chipotle. A mural is located on the Kenmore side of the building that needs repair. D’Agostino is working with Green Star movement to replace the mural. Green Star seeks City funding for public art which could be $10,000.00. Green Star was represented by Kamelia and several of their designs were shown to us. The program provides for students and the community to work to create the art in mosaics, sculpture or other formats. Approximately 15 teenagers from the area will be interviewed and those chosen will receive a stipend from After School Matters to work on the project. The project would be completed in 6-7 weeks. Alderman Tunney will pick a site and artist for the 44th Ward project and Green Star will apply for this project.  D’Agostino wants to work with Green Star on his building. CLVN members decided a committee would look at designs for the project which will include Mary Anderson, Mark Pope, Katherine Massel and Charley Wilcox. The artist selection for the program will occur around May 19, 2017. Notice will be provided to residents on Kenmore and perhaps several proposals could be show for our consideration.       
Presentation by Ald. Tunney: Ald. Tunney gave us an update on the construction and development of the Addison and Clark area. The Park at Wrigley is complete and will offer movies, farmer’s markets on Thursday’s, music, ice skating and several other events. Individuals who have tickets to Cubs games can visit this area 2 hours before the game and 1 hour after the game. Ald. Tunney has worked with the City and Police to increase the staffing levels at the 19th District. Last year we had 333 staff and now we have 383 staff at the District. The new SSA provider has focused on security, cleanliness and marketing for the Central Lake View area. We have had 8 weeks of private security from the chamber, a security camera at Wellington and Sheffield and the work continues with the CTA for the Belmont and Sheffield area. The Alderman has a staff person dedicated to security and safety issues. The Commander and Business Sergeant are doing great jobs. 1000 Liquors will close for 60 days at 3a.m. instead of 5:00 a.m. as part of progressive discipline. They also are limited in what they will sell, expanded their security patrol and cleaned up the windows. They were closed last year for 21 days due to older violations. 1000 Liquors was asked to close early permanently and they said no. The City looks at calls for service and there have been only a few calls for this site. The Alderman takes his work seriously and works to protect the safety of the area. The Plan of Operation for 1000 Liquors will be sent to CLVN to share with the membership. The Alderman is offering free self-defense seminars with the next one at Sheil Park on May 13, 2017 at 1:30 p.m. A community garden is coming to 935 W. Fletcher. Sewer work is completing on the 1000 block of George. Trees will be planted over a 2 year period. A safety walk was conducted at local businesses with the alderman, police and Assistant State’s Attorneys to address responsible management of the businesses. A question was raised as to the size of school classes and the new contracts. These matters will be discussed when the Alderman meets with the local principals. 

Ald. Tunney Report: No report by Jessup as this was covered by Ald. Tunney. 
Introduction of the new staff at Advocate: Jaime Oh and Brittany Bains Hunter introduced themselves as individuals we will work with in the future.  Marsalek welcomed them and indicated we do look forward to working with them.       
Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Terry Diamond to approve the minutes which was seconded by Karen Gaus. The motion passed unanimously.         
Beautification Committee Report: Marsalek reported the flower sale will be May 8 with orders due and pick up on May 13, 2017. Order forms are at the meeting and on the CLVN website. We will also begin to look for volunteers to get the corners ready for planting and then will start our planting in May. Marsalek has also contacted the landscaper to finish the three remaining corners on Wolfram and George at Agassiz.  
CDDC Report: Diamond reported no meeting occurred so there is no report.  
Planning & Zoning Committee Report: Diamond reported no meeting occurred so there is no report.   
LVCC Report:  Tracey Klees reported no activity since the last meeting.               
Agassiz School report:  Mary Anderson informed the group that Agassiz School is holding an online auction. (Marsalek received notice after the meeting that the local school council votes against changing the name of the school mostly for financial reasons).      
Old Business: None.  
New Business: There is a new book on East Lake View for sale. Michael Flinn introduced himself as the new chief of staff for Rep. Feigenholtz. Charley Wilcox attended the CTA flyover meeting and received a list of vacant buildings. He will take pictures of the area. If the vacant buildings have security issues call 911. Saliture indicated the private security from the SSA is also checking on these buildings. 

SSA 17: No report at the representative left the meeting before the time to hear from them  
Chicago Cubs: Mike Lufrano attended the meeting and had no report due to the lateness of the meeting. 

Adjournment: A motion was made by Terry Diamond and seconded by Charley Wilcox to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 
CAPS REPORT 19th District - Beat 1933 (boundary - Belmont to Diversey between Lincoln to Halsted): The CAPS meeting was held on May 9, 2017.  A review of crimes for our beat occurred. We have had 10 robberies so far this year and last year to date we had 11. Reported burglaries are 13 this year and last year to date was 26. Reported thefts have been 84 so far and last year we had 96. The police wanted us to know we do live in a relatively safe neighborhood. There were 17 arrests in the beat over the last two months for robberies, burglaries and defacement of property. In the 19th District car thefts are up in number. Please register your bikes with the police. There were 5 burglaries: 1300 block of Barry a case of beer was stolen from a garage, 1000 Oakdale involved a domestic situation, 3000 block of N. Racine there was an attempt to enter which was not successful, 1300 block of Wellington a car was stolen from a garage and 3000 block of Clifton a laptop was stolen from a fist floor apartment. There were 2 robberies: 900 block of W. Belmont at 5:00 a.m. in which an individual’s wallet was stolen and the 1200 block of W. Nelson at 1:00 a.m. a phone was stolen. The police are investigating defacing of property along Broadway. A concern was raised about many parties at 1055 W. Wellington and the police will look into this. Lt. Clark attended our meeting and announced when he was on the midnight shift he assigned a car to sit at Belmont and Sheffield to provide additional coverage on this corner. He now works the afternoon shift and is continuing to provide coverage for this shift with a car and/or bike officers to the area. He identified the 4 beats in the District for this coverage and our beat was one along with 2 in uptown and a beat to our north.  CLVN thanked him for this additional coverage and we feel this has made a difference for the corner. Jessup commented that the private security from SSA 17 and the Cubs are communicating with the police and working together. There was a meeting with the CTA, private security, the police and the hospital security to address communication and working together. August 1, 2017 is National Night Out at Hamlin Park. The Commander is Marc S. Buslik and his contact information is marc.buslik@chicagopolice.org. The next CAPS meeting will be held on July 11, 2017 in the Olson Auditorium (first floor), Advocate Illinois Masonic Hospital, 836 W. Wellington. CAPS meetings are also scheduled for 7/11/2017, 9/12/2017 and 11/14/2017.  Sign up for CLEARpath at www.chicagopolice.org to find the latest news and communicate with the police. Also you can text the police and receive cash rewards for tips on crime see www.chicagopolice.org/txt2tip. The 19th District CAPS phone number is 312-744-0064.

___________________________________________________________________________
Questions about your membership? Know neighbors that want to join? Go to www.clvn.org to download a copy of our membership form or contact  centrallakeviewneighbors@gmail.com.
CLVN
C/O Mary Anderson  
3107 N. Kenmore 
Chicago, Illinois 60657
